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PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

15 December 2023 

Excellency, 

Following my letter dated 10 October 2023 appointing H.E. Ms. Anna Karin Enestrém, 

Permanent Representative of Sweden to the United Nations, and H.E. Mr. Chola Milambo, 

Permanent Representative of Zambia to the United Nations, as co-facilitators to lead the 
intergovernmental process on the Global Digital Compact, as part of the preparatory process of the 

Summit of the Future to be held on 22 and 23 September 2024, I have the honour to circulate 

herewith a letter from the co-facilitators outlining a roadmap for the 


